
 

 

It has been an honor and pleasure to be the Chair of the Education Committee 

since September 2020. 

  

During my working period, I contacted Dr. Tuğba Türk. Dr. Türk was the 

keynote lecturer at ESE 2019. Her topic was regeneration. She also works with 

Dr. Gianluca Gambarini and lectures at Rome La Sapienza University. I asked 

her to write a guideline on Regeneration in Endodontology.” She has written 

the guideline. On the other hand, it needs some corrections and has to be 

supplemented with a flowchart to make it easier to understand. 

Another plan was the guideline about internal root resorptions.” Prof. Ilke 

Atasoy and Prof. Elisabetta Cotti are the primary authors of this project. Prof. 

Atasoy has many research projects focused on irrigation and resorption. Prof. 

Elisabetta Cotti is a well-known expert in both clinical topics and pathobiology. 

Dr. Atasoy has written the guidelines, and the major corrections have been 

completed. In addition, we have also created a flowchart. It will be ready in July 

and for the IFEA Congress in Glasgow after being reviewed once again. 

We, Education Committee members, are very keen to carry IFEA to higher 

levels. We all work for Better Endodontics.” 

  

Regards, 

Dr. Mehmet Baybora Kayahan 

Chair, Education Committee, International Association of Endodontic 

Confederations (IFEA) 

 
  


